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Record of a Hearing of the Bradford District Licensing 
Panel held on Tuesday, 21 June 2022 at 11:30 am in 
Committee Room 1 - City Hall, Bradford 
 
 
 
 
Procedural Items 
 
DISCLOSURES OF INTEREST 
 
No disclosures of interest in matters under consideration were received. 
 
INSPECTION OF REPORTS AND BACKGROUND PAPERS 
 
There were no appeals submitted by the public to review decisions to restrict documents 
 
 
Hearings 
 
  
Temporary Event Notice - Pakistan Community Centre, 51 Jervaulx Crescent, 
Bradford, BD8 8JD 
 

Commenced: 11:32 
Adjourned: 11:50 

Recommenced: 12:00 
Concluded: 12:05 

  
PRESENT  
  
Members of the Bradford District Licensing Panel 
Councillor Slater (Chair), Councillor Hawkesworth, Councillor Ahmed 
  
Legal Representative 
Nighat Rasool 
  
Licensing Officer 
Melanie McGurk 
  
Environmental Health Officer 
Carol Williamson 
  
Applicant 
Juraj Tancos 
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Minutes 
  
The Licensing Officer provided a summary of the Notice for a Temporary Event which was 
to take place at the Pakistan Community Centre, 51 Jervaulx Crescent, Bradford, BD8 
8JD. The event was to include the sale of alcohol, the provision of regulated entertainment 
and the provision of late night refreshment (from 23.00); on 9 July 2022 from 17.00 to 
23.30 hours. 
  
The Applicant provided details of the planned event, advising Panel Members that the 
event would cater for people of all ages from children to adults. There were plans for 
eastern European singers to perform with live music from 17:00 to 23:30. 
  
The Chair referred to the report provided by Environmental Health which stated that 
complaints had been received in the past for previous events that took place at Pakistan 
Community Centre. 
Panel Members requested to know if the Applicant had previously organised any events at 
the same venue and the frequency of the events. Members also wanted to know if there 
had been any issues with the police regarding the events. 
  
The Applicant advised Panel Members that the upcoming event would be his third event at 
the community centre which would be carried out indoors. No issues with the Police had 
ever taken place and professional security had always been present at all events. 
  
The Legal Representative requested to know if there had ever been any complaints about 
noise nuisance at the previous events. 
  
The Applicant advised that due to having live music at the events there was a possibility of 
causing some noise nuisance but no complaints has been received. 
  
Panel Members were advised by the Environmental Health Officer that noise related 
complaints had been made recently by local residents. Residents had no objections to 
events providing they ended no later than 11:30pm. 
The Applicant was advised to ensure windows and doors were closed during live music, 
this would prevent noise to escape. 
  
The Applicant assured Panel Members that everything would be monitored inside the 
building however, it would be difficult to manage noise outside i.e. car park as it is a public 
space. 
  
  
  
Resolved – 
  
In light of the evidence presented to the Panel by the Council’s Environmental 
Health Department which makes reference to noise nuisance the Panel decided not 
to uphold the Environmental Health objection, therefore the Panel allows the event 
to take place. 
  
Action: Interim Director, Waste, Fleet and Transport Services 
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Chair 
 

 
Note: This record is subject to approval as a correct record at the next meeting of 
the Licensing Committee. 
 
 
 

THESE MINUTES HAVE BEEN PRODUCED, WHEREVER POSSIBLE, ON RECYCLED PAPER 
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